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“Alis grave nil”
St.Michaels Village Community Group  
www.stmichaelsvillage.com
Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 9th February 2015 at London Beach at 7.30 p.m.
Present: Trevor Bingham, Jean Curteis, David Curteis, Rosemary Dayborn, Rob Solly,           Sandra Sutters,  Eileen Harrop, Mike Dewdney, Mike Stephens, Brenda Walker, Pam Smith, Maureen Ladbury, Brian Ladbury, Barbara Misselbrook

Apologies: Ken Mulholland, Lorna Mulholland, Liz Entwistle, Jamie Entwistle, Jo Vos, Parveen &
Priyanka Goyal

Welcome:  Welcome to Laura and David Anstiss who have been invited to our meeting to give us advice on planting at the Crown and Chalk Avenue.

Tonight’s meeting is to be chaired by Mr. Trevor Bingham in the absence of Mr. Mulholland

Minutes of Last Meeting and Matters Arising
Minutes were agreed, most matters arising will be covered in agenda.

Only item not on tonight’s agenda is the Youth Bus.
Unfortunately Jo Vos was unable to attend this meeting so item to be held back till March.

Eileen Harrop asked that it be minuted that the Church is offering church parking as a place for the bus to stand.

Finance:  Current Account £2,851.33, Deposit Account £2004.23 Total £4855.56

Rob has issued an income and expenditure report showing a detailed breakdown.

Only one or two minor amounts still waiting to be paid out.

Planters

After much thought and effort Brenda and Maureen have suggested that 4No special ironwork

Baskets are made for the Point. These will be suspended from the railings with support struts bolted to the floor. They will be made so that if necessary they can be removed when the Xmas tree is in position.  Cost will be £1,100.00 plus VAT

Everyone voted in favour of this and Brenda will contact Village Forge to place an order so that they are ready for summer planting,
The cost of planting will be approximately £25.00 per planter per season.

It was suggested that perhaps a solar panelled fountain be installed as a centre piece but, no one very keen.

Laura then suggested what about sculptures. Use local artists to showcase their work and change periodically.  This was carried and Homewood School to be approached to see if they would like to use the work of “A” level students to supply the first centre piece.

Eileen will speak to Homewood School and they will be invited to attend a meeting and show their designs.

Ask Ken to contact Highways to make sure we have their approval.

Chalk Avenue. Laura brought pictures of wild meadows which would be the easiest way to brighten up the area.  It is low maintenance and self generating.

It was suggested that an information board be sited so that people can identify the various flowers and grasses growing.

Rob to meet with Laura to measure up and cost out

WW1 Poppy 
The poppy that Ken has donated to the Church is to be sited adjacent to the WW1 wall plaque in the Church. Trevor has created a design for display but he is to meet with the lady 

who has made a suggestion for refining this
Date for investiture TBA
Boundary Signage

The results of the ballot re the sign were, 375 for, 24against and 5 spoiled
Ken and Jean are to attend the Council Meeting on Monday 16th March and have been granted a slot to speak at the meeting.

St. Michaels Memories

Unallocated Stock – 27 books

Post Office – 8 books,

Best One - 4 books

London Beach -2 books

Museum – 8 books

Total money outstanding to MacMillan on sales to date is £157.00
They are to be invited to have a stall at the Fun Day and we will present cheque then.

If more sales are made then above amount will increase.

St. Michaels “Bites”
Trevor is now collecting copy for the next issue which is expected Mid April/May
He has collated information on some of the WW1 men on the memorial.

Eileen asked if an article on the repaired church organ could be included.

All copy required by 31st March.

Fun Day
Letter received from the Town Hall confirmed that 6th September has been noted in the Diary.

Also that the new toilets should be in place by then.

External electrical supply will also be reinstated.

Pam said that the new access road should be in place, but she would confirm this as soon as info to hand.
All felt this will make a tremendous difference to what we can achieve on Fun Day.

It was suggested that the Theme be BEST OF BRITISH- All thought was a good idea.

Eileen wants to hold a Church service on site during the morning whilst we are setting up.

We will hold more detailed discussions at the next meeting.

AOB
Pam – Advised that defibrillators are now ready and waiting to be installed.

            Council surgeries are to be re-commenced and the first will be at St. Michaels

            Village Hall during Coffee Morning on Saturday 7th March
Eileen – Advised that there will be a new short service on the first Sunday in the month where bacon butties will be served.

Meeting closed at 9pm
Next Meeting 9th March 2015   
